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CITY OF SANTA BARBARA


COUNCIL AGENDA REPORT

AGENDA DATE:

October 24, 2006

TO:



Mayor and Councilmembers

FROM:


Administration, Airport Department

SUBJECT:

Passenger Facility Charge Application No. 5

RECOMMENDATION:
 

That Council approve and authorize the Airport Director to submit to the Federal Aviation Administration an “Impose and Use” Passenger Facility Charge Application (No. 5) in the amount of $4,944,000.
DISCUSSION:
 

Background
Since 1990, commercial service airports have been authorized by the Department of Transportation, Federal Aviation Administration (FAA), to impose a passenger facility charge (PFC) on enplaned passengers. The funds generated from the PFC can be used only on eligible airport-related capital improvement projects.  Since 1997, the FAA has authorized three PFC applications for the Santa Barbara Airport. The collections for PFC No. 1, 2, and 3 have been completed. It is anticipated that PFC No. 4 collections will be fully funded by April 1, 2007.

The Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) has approved the following Passenger Facility Charge (PFC) Applications for specific airfield capital improvement projects at the Santa Barbara Municipal Airport:  

· On March 1, 2000, Application AWP-00-02-00-00-SBA, for a total collection amount of $5,512,330; 

· on December 12, 2002, Application 02-03-C-00-SBA, for a total collection amount of $2,001,560; 

· on August 22, 2003, the FAA approved an increase in the PFC fee from $3 to $4.50 on PFC No. 02-03-C-00-SBA; and

· on September 30, 2005, Application 05-04-1-00-SBA, for a total collection amount of $2,000,000.

PFC Application No. 5  

This PFC application is for 75% of the schematic design, design development and construction documents for the Airline Terminal Improvement Project which includes a new 60,000 square foot terminal building, restoration of the 7,000 square foot historic terminal, aircraft ramp reconstruction, roadway and entrance improvements, and associated parking facilities. The application to “Impose and Use” establishes the fee per enplaned passenger at the current level of $4.50 for a total PFC Charge collection amount of $4,944,000.  

Summary 

On Wednesday, September 6, 2006 an Air Carrier consultation meeting was held to discuss the proposed application. Additionally, a Notice to the Public was published in the Santa Barbara News Press on Sunday, September 17, 2006 pertaining to the proposed new application.  

The 30-day comment period ended Monday, October 16, 2006, and the Airport did not receive any disagreements to the proposed changes. 

Once the application is filed with the FAA, review and approval is expected on or before February 25, 2007, with an effective date of April 1, 2007.

The Airport Commission recommends approval.

PREPARED BY:
Hazel Johns, Assistant Airport Director

SUBMITTED BY:
Karen Ramsdell, Airport Director

APPROVED BY:
City Administrator's Office
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